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Discussion 
 
For Australians, the right to nationality is a basic human right shared by all. FECCA 
welcomes measures to repeal automatic citizenship cessation processes in consideration of 
the serious consequences of such determinations. This change must be appropriately 
safeguarded to ensure no person becomes stateless as a consequence. FECCA believes 
that whether a person would, if their Australian citizenship was ceased, become a person 
who is not a national or citizen of any country is not a subjective matter. As citizenship is an 
objective fact, and the potential for devastating and long lasting impact on a person, their 
family and community, FECCA believes the threshold for this determination of cessation of 
citizenship should not be changed from fact to the Minister’s satisfaction. The decision to 
cease Neil Prakash’s Australian citizenship highlights the difficulty in determining the dual 
national/citizen status of a person and the requirement for a more rigorous process to ensure 
no Australian becomes stateless. FECCA understands that a person may seek review of a 
determination in the High Court of Australia. Awaiting decision or without access to the courts 
and left without citizenship of any country, the person would be indefinitely detained despite 
potentially carrying a 3 year sentence.  
 
FECCA is concerned that this amendment will restrict the availability for review where, despite 
the Minister being ‘satisfied’ that the person would not become a person who is not a national 
or citizen of any country, the cessation of their Australian citizenship would result in the person 
becoming stateless. FECCA is concerned that the review process for determinations made by 
the Minister are limited to asking the Minister to reconsider or seeking review by the High Court 
of Australia. This process is characterised by difficulty in accessing legal representation and 
relies on the person understanding the complexities of this review process. The fact that a 
person has become stateless based on a citizenship cessation decision is no longer subject 
to review under this amendment. The court can only review the reasonableness of the 
Ministers decision based on their ‘satisfaction’. Due to the devastating impact this decision 
may have on a person and the person would only be notified post-decision, FECCA strongly 
believes that the availability of a merits review should be included and the facts, not the 
Minister’s satisfaction, be under review. 
 
FECCA endorses and urges the committee to refer to the submission from the Law Council of 
Australia and the Australian Human Rights Commission for further information on the 
technicalities of the proposed amendments. 
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